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Canada Avenue Sanitary Sewer Upgrade Project 
Location: Canada Avenue/Island Rail Corridor/Duncan Street 
Start: August 9th, 2021  
Supply and installation of 115 meters of sanitary trunk main including a steel casing pipe to re-route 
and replace the existing sewer line.  

 

Dear Parking Lot Users: 
 
Please be advised that the south section of the Canada Ave paid 
parking lot will temporarily be closed to the public starting August 9, 
2021.  
 
This area will be used as pipe / equipment storage and assembly site 
for the Canada Ave Sanitary Sewer Upgrade Project. 
Please use the entrance from Canada Ave to access the north section 
of the parking lot, which will remain open. 
 
The entrance from Queens Road will temporarily be closed to the 
public. 
 
Alternate paid parking is available along Duncan Street. 
 
Monthly pass parking is available at the Island Savings lot. 
 
This project is expected to last until mid to late September. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation and we apologize for the 
inconvenience. 

 
John Pite 
Manager of Engineering 
john@duncan.ca  250.746.5321 ext25 
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